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Dear Johanna family:
We had many visitors and trips again this week, 
definately fortunate with some sunshine when 
going out of school. 

Future Dates
Check out the term dates on the back page for 
all the essential dates for next half term (Term 
4) taking us all the way up to Easter.  Please 
note the parent’s evening appointments which 
are vital for hearing how your child is doing and 
what else they need to do to maximise 
progress - save the date:  Tuesday 28th March.

Tweet of the Week
Follow us on Twitter for more gems like this 
one:

Hub Activities
Please take a look at page 3 for all the Hub 
activities on over half term to help families get 
through the week with hot lunches, family 
sports and adventure play.  Use this link to 
r e g i s t e r y o u r i n t e r e s t : h t t p s : / /
forms.microsoft.com/e/tpZ3xKgyu 

Have a fun and safe half term holiday and see 
you all on Monday 20th February.
Dawn, Principal 

Friday 10th Feb 2023 www.oasisacademyjohanna.org 

  Twitter : @OasisJohanna

Dress to Express
We have learned a lot this week, in assemblies and in 
class about taking even better care of our own, and 
other’s, mental health.  We have been using February’s 
Habit of the Month ‘Compassion’ to try and put 
ourselves in the place of someone else - seeing things 
from their point of view, as well as being brave to be 
our own unique selves.  

School reopens
Monday 20th February

Year 4’s link country: Mozambique
We welcomed Year 4’s family and friends this week to see their Class 
Assembly.  They shared fantastic facts about their link Oasis country 
Mozambique, which they have been studying this term.  We can’t wait 
to read books by author and poet Paulina Chiziane or check out their 
most famous footballer Eusébio, born in Mozambique in 1942.
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Staying Safe Online
At Oasis Academy Johanna the 
children have lessons every term to 
teach them about how to stay safe 
online. This week, as part of a Safer 
Internet Day focus, the Year 5 and 6 
classes had lessons on how to use the Safer Schools App 
on iPads to find out about e safety. They learnt about how 
to create a secure password, how to avoid downloading 
malware and what to consider when sharing images 
online.

“…mmm Gracias!”
This term the children in Key Stage Two were learning 
to talk about food in Spanish. We learned how to ask 
for our favourite flavour ice cream 'en la heladeria' (in 
the ice cream shop).  The children used their best 
Spanish to ask for an ice cream.  ”Una bola de helado 
de chocolate con salsa de fresa por favor.” ...mmm 
Gracias!



Half Term at the Hub
Have a look at all the great activities this half 
term holiday.  Click this link to register your 
interest: https://forms.microsoft .com/e/
tpZ3xKgyu 

Y2 turned back time…
Year 2 travelled back to Victorian times on 
Wednesday and had a whole day experiencing 
what school and life would have been like for 
people in this era.  The children could not 
believe that technology as we know it was not 
invented, and that they had to use a 
blackboard and chalk in school!  They had a 
whole day of no technology - which was 
challenging for children and staff alike.

The children really loved the random hand/
fingernail and shoe inspections.  The afternoon 
was really interesting as the class were divided 
by gender, which was commonplace in 
Victorian times - boys had to do a victorian 
toy-making activity (cup and ball) whilst the 
girls had to do "cooking" (making cheese 
sandwiches).  
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Attendance 92%
Y5 Indigo just pipped Y3 
Green class with 95.37% 
attendance. Many bugs last 
week - remember to keep 
washing your hands and 
cough into your sleeve.

Y5 Indigo class also took the 
Punctuality Cup with 2 lates 
for the entire week.  Well 
done Y5 Indigo!

Class Last 
week 

R Red 94%
Y1 Orange 94%
Y2 Yellow 88%
Y3 Green 95%
Y4 Blue 90%
Y5 Indigo 95%
Y6 Violet 91%

N 
Rainbow

Nicholas For following instructions in class and for 
learning to do his coat and scarf.

Leah For always joining in classroom activities 
and listening carefully.

R Red Jalen For walking so wondefully during Red 
Class’s local river walk.

Mikia For showing willingness to take part in 
group activities.

Cathy For staying focussed in phonics and 
reading out sounds with confidence.

Seth For showing understanding of numbers 
1 to 5.

1 
Orange

Orange 
Class

For a great term 3 of hard work and 
effort.

2 Yellow Dennis For being so eager to do his homework.
3 Green John For being focussed and working 

independently.
Imane For being confident with her 3, 4 and 8 

times tables.
Amelia-
Rose

For amazing effort and improvement 
with column addition and subtraction.

Seth For extra research on marine biology.
4 Blue Blue Class For presenting the whole school with an 

excellent class assembly.
Shayden For having the loudest and proudest 

voice during class assembly songs.
5 Indigo Camilla For consistently producing great 

homework throughout the term.
Sophia For your patience and perseverance in 

learning your timestables.
Praise For your fantastic report on the Vikings. 

6 Violet Mia Always kind, always inclusive and always 
generous. A great example of the Oasis 
habits in action. 

PE Eshkol & 
Mendel

For excellent effort in P.E.

Seren & 
Máte

For excellent partner work in P.E.

Saleh For amazing chest pass in P.E.
Leilah For trying her best in P.E.
Kiara For always trying her best in P.E.
Rique For an amazing rock back jump in P.E.

Stars of the WeekDates for Spring 2 (Term 4)
Week 1

Mon 20th 
Feb

School starts - Term 4
Y2 and Y5 Fire Safety Workshops with 
the Fire Brigade.

Tues 21st Feb Year 5 start their swimming today.
Week 2

Thurs 2nd 
Mar

NEU Teacher Strike - school is likely 
to be closed to all except Year 6.  We 
will keep parents/carers updated if 
there are changes to the strike dates 
or our individual situation on how 
many children are able to come to 
school on these dates.

Fri 3rd Mar Parent's Evening appointment slips 
given out.

Week 3
Wed 8th Mar Y1 Orange Class trip to the Science 

Museum to explore space
Thur 9th Mar 9.05am Y5 Class Assembly
Fri 10th Mar Deadline for Parent’s Eve slips 

returned to school.
Week 4

Wed 15th 
and Thurs 
16th Mar

NEU Teacher Strike - school is likely 
to be closed to all except Year 6.  We 
will keep parents/carers updated if 
there are changes to the strike dates 
or our individual situation on how 
many children are able to come to 
school on these dates.

Fri 17th Mar Parent's Eve appointments confirmed
Week 6

Tues 28th 
Mar

Parent’s Evening for all 
classes - save the date!

Wed 29th 
Mar

Y2 & Y4 singing at the Lambeth Music 
Festival at the Royal Festival Hall

Thurs 30th 
Mar

9.05am Year 2 Class Assembly.

Fri 31st Mar Final day of Term 4 - school closes 
3.15pm for the Easter Holidays. Marwah’s Campaign

Marwah in Y3 Green Class has been campaigning for an 
improvement to the way we celebrate attendance in school.  
She has successfully helped to create 2 new awards: one for 
‘Fantastic Effort’ and one for ‘Most Improved Attendance’.  
Well done Marwah for making a difference - what a great 
example of the Oasis spirit, being hopeful that things can 
change and be transformed!

Fantastic Effort Ashley, Khalil B & Riaz
Most Improved Attendance Gabriel, Shamilah & Raphael


